BSPA ARTICLE FOR THE BUCKDEN ROUNDABOUT – OCT 2011
We welcome Dr Kevin Brinkhurst who is joining our Practice at the beginning of November.  He comes from this area and has been a GP in Peterborough and we hope he will thoroughly enjoy being part of the Buckden Surgery team.  Dr Narman Siddique, who was with us as a trainee GP, is coming back to the Practice to provide cover until Dr Leonard returns.

Dr Irwin is giving a second talk on Prostate Cancer at the Surgery on Tuesday 29 November starting at 7pm and I urge all gentlemen to attend.  Following his presentation last year, several cases were diagnosed and early diagnosis has a direct effect on the successful outcome of treatment.  Treatments are evolving and improving all the time, so wives do encourage your menfolk, whatever their age, to attend this very important and helpful talk.

Flu jab day is at the Surgery on Saturday 15 October, please do make an appointment.  

The failure of the Government to sign the franchise for Circle to take over the running of Hinchingbrooke Hospital is proving increasingly frustrating and worrying for Circle, the staff and the very future of the hospital.  The interim Management Board changes every 6 months which results in a lack of continuity and direction.  This leads to uncertainty and an erosion of confidence among staff, it then becomes difficult to retain and recruit them.  GPs belonging to both our local Consortia are working tirelessly to support Circle to resolve this corrosive uncertainty.  
The situation has been further exacerbated by the suspension of both colorectal surgeons and Hinchingbrooke Hospital now has to fund this surgery at Addenbrokes who are charging them a premium price – it also means another specialization has been lost.  On top of that, Acer Ward, for those with mental health problems, is closing and re-locating to Peterborough Hospital amid concerns about the future availability of beds for those with very complex needs.  The expectation is for more of this care to be made available at local community level but, worryingly, there are no details as to how and where it is to be found.

In the late 2000s, each PCT area had to open a walk-in Clinic by Government dictate despite there being strong evidence that pioneer Darzi Clinics [as they were then known] were already failing at enormous cost to the NHS.   In our area, Wisbech, with its large community of itinerant workers was the obvious choice and one endorsed by GPs.  Against all logic, Cambridgeshire Strategic Health Authority selected a site in St Neots    that was within a few minutes walk of two excellent surgeries.  In all the meetings I attended, no NHS Manager was ever able to justify this choice.   Malling Health, who already ran 8 other such clinics, successfully bid to run the Clinic and it opened in May 2009.   It therefore comes as no surprise that they have now asked, and been allowed, to re-negotiate their contract to reduce their opening hours. From 19 September these hours will be:
Weekdays:  0800 to 2000 [no change]
Sat & Sun:  0900 to1600

Closed on Christmas Day and Easter Sunday.
Sue Paul

